
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer  concern to share, pick up a 

prayer request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher 

or the pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

 The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

 We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

Sunday, June 17th 

Greeters (9) – Mel and Renate Wilk 

 (10:30) – Carol Rounds and 

Katie Patterson 
  

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Jennifer Poore, Madison  

Hansel 
 

Ushers (9) – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

   Assisting – Dick Sensiba, Earl Gentile 

(10:30) - Usher needed, Pete Nixon 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 
 

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Shuster, Coyne 

  

Elder – Mark Herbert 

Deacon –Steve Dickens 

     Sunday, June 10 

Greeters (9) – Jim and Donna Gates 

 (10:30) – – Ilze Fultz 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Kristin Toot, Sami Coyne 

  

Ushers (9) – Eric Raich, Earl Holzheimer 

   Assisting – Rick Meyer, Paul Morgan 

(10:30) - Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 

   Assisting – Assistant needed, Pete Nixon 

  

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Sweet, Carroll 

  

Elder – Kathy Rounds 

Deacon –Brian Coyne 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, June 3 

Greeters (9) – – Marilyn Zeigler 

 (10:30) – Jim and Eileen Smalley 
  

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) – Cheryl Carlisle, Elle Carlisle 
 

Ushers (9) – Bob Jacobs, Dennis Parker 

   Assisting – Eric Raich, Earl Holzheimer 

(10:30) - Carol Rounds, Bonnie Ansel, 

 Katie Patterson 

   Assisting – – Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 
 

Hospitality Team - Bill & Nancy Sutton 

 - Nixon, Feeney 
 

Elder – Melissa Raich 

Deacon –Cindy Toom 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files, sermon outlines, study 
questions, verses, and bulletins are 
available on the church website 
www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


 The rose on the baptismal font is in celebration of the birth of Finley 
Vincent Hoag! 
 
Prayers for Annette Haynes and her family with the loss of her dad this 
past week. 
 
Morgan O’Neill asks for prayers for her sister. This Tuesday (June 5th) 
she will be donating her kidney to one of her dearest friends, Debby. 
Debby had two liver transplants within days of each other this past  
winter, after the first liver transplant failed. Once the second liver took, 
she then needed a kidney transplant and by the grace of God, my sister 
was a match.   Please keep Kelsy and Debby in your prayers that the 
surgery goes well, without any complications for either, and both walk 
away healthy. As well as for their families as they eagerly await the 
news of it being successful.  
 
Betty Shuster is requesting prayers for her cousin, Mary, who’s in 
Southwest Hospital following a heart attack Monday evening.  She was 
scheduled for a heart catherization at 3pm Thursday to determine the 
damage and intervention needed. Please pray for protection throughout 
the procedure and follow-up.  And also for her son, David, the doctors 
and medical support staff.  
 
The Holzheimers are requesting prayers for their daughter-in-law 
(Kelli) and family. Her cousin was a cop in Dickson, Tennessee and 
was shot and killed Wednesday. He was responding to a call and never 
even had a chance to get out of his car before he was shot. He was  
married with 1 child. They are still looking for the suspect. 
 
 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick Demeter, Emerson Draiss,  
Jeanette Fagan, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Zak Harbaugh, Earl 
Holzheimer, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini Reinke, Dick Read, 
Kathy Rogoff, Nancy Sutton, Ted Szenger, and Margaret Zapotechne. 
Continue to pray for our military personnel. 

Welcome to Worship! 

Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Prayer 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Announcements (children dismissed by pastor at this time during 10:30 service) 

*Message 

*Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Heidelberg Catechism 
 
Question 31. Why is he called " Chr ist,"  meaning anointed? 
 
Answer. Because he has been ordained by God the Father  and has 
been anointed with the Holy Spirit to be our chief prophet and teacher 
who perfectly reveals to us the secret counsel and will of God for our 
deliverance; our only high priest who has set us free by the one sacrifice 
of his body, and who continually pleads our cause with the Father; and 
our eternal king who governs us by his Word and Spirit, and who guards 
us and keeps us in the freedom he has won for us. 

Next week we will be celebrating the Sacrament of Holy 

Communion. 



Sunday June 3, 2018 
 
 9:00 am: Worship service 
 
10:30 am.:   Worship Service 
 
10:30 am: Potluck breakfast, Green Room 
 
10:45 am.:  Children’s Church for Pre-K through  
  3rd Grade, Red Room today 
 
11:30 am: All-Church meeting 

Christians Helping One Another Directory! 

Thank you to everyone who submitted information for the “Christians 

helping other Christians” directory. If you missed the last two  

Sundays, you have until June 10th to submit your information to Frank 

Staron or Michelle Morgan at michelle@b-r-c.org. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 
JUNE 11-15TH   6:30-8:45PM 
 
VBS registration is now open! 
Please register your kids,  
neighbors, friends any children 
you know, etc. at  
www.b-r-c.org. 

 
If you have signed up to provide snacks or craft supplies, please drop 
them off in the room off the kitchen any time this week. Thank you! 

All-Church Family Gathering immediately following 

the 10:30am service. Please plan to stay after for a few 

minutes to hear about some important strategies being 

implemented here at BRC. 

Operation BRC! 

 

 
What in the world is "Operation BRC"?  It is a mission to see  
transformation happen here at BRC in 2018 in a few specific ways.  We 
believe that God is at work doing amazing things in and through our 
congregation this year.  And we believe that God has put this mission on 
our hearts.  It is a mission: 
 
1)  To see 20 people become members of BRC this year.  
 
2)  To see our Sunday worship attendance grow to 200 people. 
 
3)  To see each of our ministries and ministry leaders get encouraged 
and strengthened by our E.D.G.E. (Elder, Deacon, Greater Elder) 
Teams. 
 
4)  To see our church family grow in the area of financial stewardship. 
 
5)  To increase the safety and security of our church family at our  
facility. 
 
The pastoral staff and consistory have been working diligently to see 
these objectives realized over the course of this calendar year, but we 
need everyone's help.  We as a church need to rally behind these causes 
and engage this mission together.  Will you join us by praying that this 
mission will be blessed by God, and that He would be the primary  
driving force behind seeing these objectives accomplished?  Will you 
join the pastors and consistory in working diligently in any way you can 
to see this form of transformation take place in our midst here at 
BRC?  We need everyone to play a part, to get involved, and to advance 
this mission here at Brunswick Reformed Church!  Let's do it together! 



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 
 

Can you believe it, June is here!  You know what that means,  
it is time for Vacation Bible School!   

 
Let's all get excited and get all hands on deck.  We will have kids, kids, 
and more kids running around, learning about Jesus, making crafts,  
playing games, and of course eating great snacks!  You won't want to 
miss out on this opportunity to be a part of this year's DEEP SEA  
DISCOVERY VBS week.   
 
We can always use more help, and we will find the perfect place for 
you.  See Pastor Jay for where you can help serve.  You can also help by 
providing snacks, craft supplies, and decorations - again see Pastor Jay.   
 
Also, and everyone can help with this, please be in prayer - for good 
weather, safety and most importantly that God will be at work in the 
hearts and minds of all who attend!   
 
We will be exploring and discovering together what it means that God is 
with us wherever we go.  Let's go on this journey together, and please  
invite family, friends and neighbors to join us.  It all starts on June 11th 
from 6:30-8:45pm and it goes until Friday June 15th!  See you there!    

THIS WEEK: 
 
Monday: GriefShare, meets from 7-9 p.m., Green Room 
 
  Elders meet, 7-9pm, Meeting office 
 
Tuesday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 
 
 
Thursday: Bible study on the book of Esther, 9:30am –11:00am  
 
  REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 
 
  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 
 
 
Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons at  
  1:30 p.m., studying 1 Samuel 
 
 
Saturday: REFIT® , 9am, Fellowship Area 

Our offering on 5/27/18 was $7,151.00 towards the annual budget. Total 

weekly needed for budget is $8452.00.   

Father’s Day is approaching and we at BRC want to 

bless dads with a small gift to show our appreciation for 

all that they do for their families. We also want to bless 

all the men of this church for the role they play as  

spiritual fathers to our kids. If you are a father, or if you have a father, all 

dads are welcome to join us on their special day on June 17th. 

Mission trip dates are now July 1-7th. The team will be departing after 

church on July 1st. 



REACT Student Ministries...... 
For Sunday,  June 3rd 
No Sunday school today, next Sunday we will 
have Sunday school and one of our  
graduating Seniors, Katie Haynes, will be  
teaching the message on the book of Esther!  

 
Sunday school will continue  throughout the  
summer with the exception of June 30-July 23 as a short break and a few 
other Sundays.  
 
Mission trip reminder-Please make sure to get your $50 deposit in to 
guarantee your spot on this summers mission trip!  

NEW option for ages 12-18! If you 
can’t go to camp for the week, how 
about for a day? Saturday July 21st is 
TIDAL WAVE at Beulah Beach! It is 

a one day event of fun sessions with choices of paintball, bubble  
soccer, volleyball, basketball, and dodgeball tournaments, plus water  

activities like water-tubing, jet ski riding, zip lining and a massive slip ‘n 

slide! Cost for students is $20 and transportation will be provided. 

 

Beulah Beach-Grades 9th-12th 

High school camp is July 21-July 26th (INCLUDES TIDAL WAVE!) 

 

We are excited to offer an incentive opportunity for Beulah Beach! 
Any student that signs up along with a friend that does not normally 
come to our church or go to youth group will receive one of the  
registrations for free.  That means if your family does not have a problem 
affording camp, then we would encourage the students to ask a friend and 
they could go for free, or you could work something out where you 
would each pay half which would significantly decrease the cost of camp 
for that week.  Feel free to ask David any questions you might have 
 

Register for both camps online at www.beulahbeach.org/

overnightcamp. The Voucher code is BRC25 for a $25 discount.  

Brochures are available on the shelf by the kitchen 

This week Pastor Dan will be live on Facebook 
at 7pm today! Tune in for  the next discussion 
about the book of Acts. The series is available on  
Netflix called A.D. The Bible Continues (also 
called A.D. Kingdom and Empire). If you can’t 
watch at that time, the videos stay available on 

the Brunswick Reformed Church Facebook page. 

Boy Scout Troop 519’s Annual American Flag 
Collection Boy Scout Troop 519 will be  
participating in their annual flag retirement  
ceremony on June 12, 2018 
In preparation for this event, we are asking that  
anyone who may have old and tattered American 
flags to please donate them to our cause. You may 
donate by dropping them off in the box by the  

kitchen, at any one of our weekly Tuesday night scout meetings from 
7PM to 8:30PM. You may also donate by contacting Mrs. Darlene Saxon 
at 216-319-8320  
 
From the boy scouts of Troop 519, thank you for making this year’s 
event possible 

Graduation Open House:  BRC family, please join us 

to celebrate Max’s High School Graduation! 

   When:  Sunday, June 10,  3-9pm 

   Where:  3690 Carlisle Drive, Brunswick  

 

-Jeff and Cindy Toom  


